
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 2015 

Dear Parent/Guardians 

I would like to thank you all for your support over the past year.  Please be aware of the following key dates. 

 School will close on Friday 17th July at 1:05pm. Normal Lessons will continue to take place this Friday on the 

pupils’ new September Timetable. It is essential your child is in school. 

 During the holidays, pupils who have sat GCSE external examinations in years 10 and 11 will be able to collect 

their results from school on Thursday 20th August between 9am and 12 noon. 

 School will re-open to pupils on Wednesday 9th September.  All pupils should be in school at 8.20am and in their 

form rooms. The new Year Sevens should be in the hall by 8.20am. 

 

Attendance. 

Can I take this opportunity to remind you that holidays should not be taken in term time. If there are exceptional 

circumstances, the relevant application forms need to be submitted to the school for consideration. 

 

Uniform. 

Directors have also asked me to remind you of the following points regarding uniform: 

 Trousers must be a formal trouser: skin tight, hipster style trousers or leggings are not suitable, even though 

some shops advertise them as school wear. 

 Skirts should be the official school skirt with the school badge on it. 

 The only jewellery allowed is one pair of plain stud earrings (worn one earring in each earlobe. No other 

piercings are allowed on any part of the body), a wristwatch and a single charity wristband. If pupils wear other 

items they will be asked to remove them. 

 Shoes must be plain black – no patterns or logos and should not be canvas. 

 Nail varnish or false nails must not be worn. 

 Hair should be of a natural colour and should not be shaved with lines or patterns. 

 Blazers are compulsory for all pupils at all times. 

If you are in any doubt, please contact the school before purchasing items.  The school shop will be open on Thursday 

23rd July from 10am – 2pm and from 9am – 3pm on Tuesday 8th September 2015. 

Finally, may I wish you all a happy and safe summer break. 

 

Mr R Swindells 

Headteacher 
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